EMOA Committee Meeting held at Clifton Village Hall, Nottingham on 28th July 2008 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Derek Gale, John Woodall, Bob Haskins, Dave Bennett and Hilary Palmer.

1. Apologies for absence:

Mick Lord, Ranald Macdonald, Pauline and David Olivant, Ian Whitehead, Mike Gardner and Ernie Williams.
2. Approval of the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd June 2008:

The minutes of the previous meeting were formally agreed,

3. Approval of website version of the Minutes of 2nd June 2008:

The Minutes were approved for publication on the website with the removal of paragraph 5c..

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a. DVO/NOC Satellite Clubs Project:

Derek Gale gave a brief report on the status of the project.  An advert had gone out for the Buxton Hub position and one candidate had applied.  There would need to be an interview of the candidate but it was felt that the project would proceed, starting formally at the start of the next school term but with some setting up work to be done.  Good support was being given by the local councils and schools.

5. Correspondence received since the last meeting:

a. British Orienteering:

Various minutes from British Orienteering committees have been received and circulated..

b. British Orienteering Development Committee

John Woodall has now been confirmed as the EMOA representative on the Committee.

6. Treasurer’s Report

Dave Bennett circulated the current Treasurer’s Report.  We are close to year end and are showing a surplus at present.  Most of this is due to income for the Satellite Clubs project where no expenditure has yet occurred but it was remarked that both the event levies and membership fees were up against the budget.  This was felt to be very encouraging for the sport.

i. Robert Parkinson has not yet been confirmed as a signatory for EMOA cheques.

ii. It was agreed to support the application for funding the initial purchase of Junior Squad kit.

iii. The insurance value on the SI kit was £15,500

7. Fixtures Review:

a) East Midlands Champs 2009

NOC have agreed that their event at Clumber can be used for the event.

b) Future Major Events in EMOA

i. Compass Sport Cup First Round – NOC have agreed to use Sherwood Pines on 29th March 2009 for the Compass Sport Cup match.

ii. 2009 British Sprint Champs and 2009 British Middle Distance Champs – A request has been made by Events Committee that this is seen as a single weekend event.
ACTION – NOC & LEI Club Reps to ask their organisers to combine their events to give a single ‘image’ to the entrants.

iii. 2009 CompassSport Cup and Trophy Final – LEI – Ratby? (18.10.09) – All OK at this stage.

iv. 2009 Veteran Home Internationals – DVO – Longshaw and Eyam (14/15.11.09) – All OK.

v. 2010 Midland Champs – LEI – Belvoir (21.03.10) – Again OK (using large area of map not used for 30 years previously for orienteering)

vi. 2011 CompassSport Cup & Trophy Final – DVO – Now allocated as 16th October 2011.

vii. 2011 British Schools Champs – EMOA to host – date and venue TBC – It was suggested that NOC have done this a few times recently and DVO have CompassSport Cup Final so may need LEI to take this on. 
ACTION: Club Reps to take to clubs to see who is willing to organise.

viii. 2013 Yvette Baker trophy Final – EMOA to host – date and venue TBC – no comments at this stage.

8. East Midlands League:
a. 2008:
The 2008 League is progressing well.

b. 2009:

NOC have nominated all their C4 events as League events.  No other input at the meeting but needed for meeting at the beginning of October (so they can be in EMEWS in time for start of 2009).

ACTION: Club Reps to nominate events for October meeting
9. Reports of Formal Delegates and Correspondent Members:

a. British Orienteering Board Minutes

No comment this time.

ACTION: Derek Gale / Ernie Williams to regularly review Board of Directors minutes

b. Coaching Committee:

Meeting held on 7th June.  The most significant item is the UK Coaching Certificate where the Level 1 Coach is equivalent to our current Level 2.  It is the intention that British Orienteering will move to the UKCC though current coaches will not lose their status.  There will be a UKCC Level 1 course in the East Midlands in 2009.

ACTION: Club Reps to ask their clubs for suggestions on where and when.

Hilary reported that applications towards Development Grants need to be in by 31st August 2008.  Applications forms were on the web.

ACTION: Club Reps to note and inform clubs as appropriate.

c. Rules Group:

Ernie circulated a synopsis of the Rules Group Minutes prior to the meeting.  There were no comments about it.

d. Map Group:

There were some discussions about the relationship between BO and the Ordnance Survey. It was suggested that if clubs had any concerns that they should contact our Map Group Rep (David Olivant) so he can co-ordinate and provide feedback.

ACTION: Club Reps to contact David Olivant for anything to do with OS and orienteering discussions.

e. International Group:

No report.

f. Elite Competitions Group:

No report.

g. Senior Competitions Group:

SCG not yet formed.

h. Junior Competitions Group:

No report.

10. Other Representative's reports:

a. National Forest:

No new report from Roy Denney.  Item below left on the minutes as there were too few Club Reps at the meeting to determine the status of the request.

Roy Denney had sent out a couple of documents for review and would like feedback by early August (prefer email so he can cut and paste) All interested clubs need to provide feedback. The committee again thanked Roy for all the detailed work he had done with the National Forest.

ACTION: Club Reps to review and provide feedback to Roy

11. EMEWS:

AGM items decided – see Any Other Business.

12. Sport Ident Electronic Punching:

Briefing document on SI equipment still needed.  Derek Gale stated that he needed to gather the kit together after the White Rose and that would then be an appropriate time to issue the document.

ACTION: Derek Gale to send out this document.

It was agreed that we would get 20 more fibre glass stakes.

ACTION: Derek Gale to order the kit.

13. EMOA Website:

No discussion.

14. Any Other Business:

It was confirmed that the AGM would be held at the DVO Event at Kedleston on 7th September 2008 at the time of 10:30am.  This should allow everyone to have a run and not hang around to long afterwards.  Standard agenda for the AGM.  No elected officials had reached the end of their terms.

(Post meeting note: There is no suitable room at Kedleston so the AGM will be held in a tent.)

15. Future Meetings:

The next meetings are to be held at Clifton Village Hall starting at 7:30pm on: 6th October and 1st December.

Meeting closed at 8:45pm

